
 

Cheyenne Heritage Quilters 
Patchwork Update 

March 2021 
 

Dedicated to encouraging and broadening quilter’s creativity, sharing quilting 
knowledge, exhibiting quilting accomplishments and contributing to the community. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 
 
Dear Members, 
 

I hope this newsletter finds you all well. With the 
vaccines coming out, hopefully more people will be 
feeling more confident to move about.  A lot of the 
restrictions are being lifted which is always a good sign! 
 
The board met and it was great to see everyone who 
attended! Cynthia has the 2021 Quilt Show planning 
well underway. MaryEllen will be doing “Call for 
Quilts” and Bea will be talk to Cindy Brick about  doing 
the quilt appraisals and judging for the show. We still 
need Advertising, Boutique, vendors, and someone to 
prepare the Challenge quilt for 2022.  Remember, many 
hands make for light work! Please, pick up the 
Opportunity quilt raffle tickets if you haven't already. 
 
We are trying to get some programs scheduled.  If you 
have any ideas or a specific skill you have or would like 
to see, please let Debbie Baldwin know.  
 
 
 
 

Deb O'Grady 
Past and Present President 
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August 2021 Quilt Show 
 

*TIME Changed: 
Thursday, Aug. 12, 3 p.m. – 7 p.m. 
Friday, Aug. 13, 10 a.m. – *7 p.m. 
and Saturday, Aug. 14, 10 a.m. – *3 p.m. 
 

Cynthia Helmer is requesting the following positions to be filled to assist with the August Quilt Show: 

 
Challenge Quilt 
Coordinator 

Set up a challenge quilt for the Quilt Show in 2022 and 
organizing handmade bags to sale at quilt show. 

Advertising Puts advertisements in the paper and Traders near August 
Judging Judges the quilts entered into the show 

Boutique 
Sets up time for workers.  Set up display.  Collect money 
daily.  Tear down crew. 

Vendors Ask quilt shops in the area to buy a booth to sell their goods 

Quilt Mom 
Is responsible for the Raffle Quilt and will takes Raffle Quilt 
to different quilt shops in Wyoming.   

 
 

March 1, 2021 @ 7 p.m. - Club Meeting 
March 15, 2021 @ 6 p.m. – Quilt Show Meeting  
March 15, 2021 @ 7 p.m.– Board Meeting 
August 9, 2021 – Call for Quilts (for Quilt Show) 
August 12-14, 2021 – Quilt Show 
 

Please note that all safety guidelines will be followed during our meeting, 
social distancing and wearing masks.  Also, watch your e-mails and our 
Facebook page for updates on meetings. 
 

All above meetings are located at the First United Methodist Church (108 E. 18th St. Cheyenne WY) 
 

Facebook:  Cheyenne Heritage Quilters 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Cheyenne Heritage Quilters Member’s Round Tuit Log 2021 

 
Quilt/Project Name Date 

Started 
Notes/Comments Date 

Finished 

    
    
    
    
    
    
    
    
    
    
    
    

Quilter’s Name:  

                 On behalf of the CHQG board, we encourage you to complete the form provided below and list as 
many        projects you’d like to attempt to finish this year that you started prior to 2021.  Hey, your goal could 
                 be just one quilt!         
                            
                 Complete the first two columns on the list (name or description, date started, if known, or an 
approximate), then submit that to me via email (quiltntherapy@gmail.com), in person, or by mail (5606 
Dayton Drive Cheyenne WY 82009).  You’ll want to keep your own list of what you submitted for any note 
taking (such as, don’t ever try this technique again or hey, I should teach this at one of our Saturday events) 
and to log the date finished.   
 
Now, don’t put off completing and submitting this form like you’ve done so with those projects!  I’m mixing 
things up this year to encourage you to finish projects and make things fun!!  There may be monthly prizes, a 
prize if your finished project is a certain color, a prize if you are the first to submit your Round Tuit list, a prize 
if you Show and Tell your finished quilt and mention it during your presentation.  Oh, then we’ll have a grand 
prize come spring of 2022.  I’m looking forward to announcing the 2021 winner soon.  Did I mention that 
there will be prizes!  Now, that should be an incentive!  Get-R-Done quilters.  – Di Wilsey Geer 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This month we gave Community Quilts to the Safehouse 
Services of Cheyenne.  Safehouse Services provide shelter 
for victims of domestic violence, rape, sexual assault, 
stalking and other violent crimes.  Quilts that are given to 
all the organizations are beautiful and are received with 
extreme gratitude.  
 
Char Nolan 
Quilt Distribution 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Carole, Laraine, Linda B, Donna G, & Donna D  
represented CHQ as they gave quilts to the newest  
owners of a Habitat for Humanity home. 
 
 
 



 

 

 

  

Above:  Cynthia showed a quilt she made for her 
grandson.  The dragons are so sweet looking. 

Above:  Cynthia made this quilt for herself.           Above:  Cynthia made this t-shirt quilt 
Of course she will add minky to the back.   for her niece. 

Above:  Cynthia also showed a baby 
quilt she made for her granddaughter. 
Lovely bright colors. 



 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Left:  Donna G. showed her Gem quilt.  What a 
lovey way to show off a set of rainbow colors 
 

Below:  Jan S. presented her Heart quilt.  Notice 
the keyboard border with left over fabric.  

Above:  Angela showed her sample quilt as she practiced and 
learned how to do more Free Motion Quilting. 

Left:  Lissy C. made the 
plane quilt for her 4 yr 
old grandson who’s 
daddy is a pilot flying 
for the military.   

 
Right:   

The back of the plane 
quilt. Way to use the 

leftover panel.   
 
Bottom Left:  The pink 
and gray quilt is for 
Lissy’s granddaughter 
who lives in CO. She 
even  did some of the 
sewing.   



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Left:  Laraine H. showed off 
her Halloween Quilt.  We all 
decided she was early and not 
late!!!  

Left and below:  Donna D. showed a few  quilts 
she sewed for herself and for community quilts. 
The Orange/Purple/Green quilt was made for 
herself but then she ended up giving it to the 
community quilts… always thinking of others.   
 
***Don’t forget to pick up kits or quilts ready 
to be binded at the next meeting if you wish to 
contribute to the Community Quilts. 



 

March 2021 BOM:  Susannah 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

  

Directions can be found on 
Facebook:  Cheyenne Heritage Quilters 
https://www.facebook.com/groups/151036836442

 

COMING UP NEXT FOR APRIL’s 
BOM… Full disclosure that I did not make 

up this name and it’s not an  
APRIL FOOLS JOKE… LOL 

 

Contrary Wife 

Remember to share your block.  
No one shared their block from 
last month.  If you don’t like, well 
join us anyway and replace the 
block with another 9 1/2 inch 
block.  Try a block you always 
wanted to try. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Quick Quilting tips from the Newsletter Editor: 
 

♣ Unique Quilting Tools found around the house… but should be boughten new 
o Pipe cleaners - used to clean the inside of your machines and can be bent to 

fit in tight areas. 
o New Toilet Brush – used to clean thread off of your carpet 

 
♣ Unique Quilting Tools found in a local auto store for so much less $$$ 

o Magnet bowl - used to hold pins, screws, small screwdrivers  
o Magnet pen (telescoping magnet pen) 
o Telescope Mirror – used to see in areas of your machine you normally 

couldn’t see (also look for a phone app called Magnifying Glass with Light 
which is awesome for detecting images that your eyes are unable to see and 
you are able to snap a photo for a better look.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  Click or use the link below to play online. 
https://crosswordhobbyist.com/866896/CHQ-March-Crossword-Puzzle 

 

See next page for clues and wordlist… answers are on advertisement page. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

sewing corner to corner 

Blocks placed at a 45 degree angle to create a 
quilt top. 
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Please send your dues of $20 and the 
membership form listed in the newsletter to 

CHQ, P O Box 21194, 82003. THANK YOU!  

Donna Dolan,  Treasurer 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Cell Phones: 
We ask that cell phones be silent or off and 
that emergency conversations be held out 
of the meeting room. 
 

Meeting Schedule 
We meet at the First United Methodist 
Church, 108 E. 18th St. on the first Monday 
of each Month starting at 7 pm.  Please 
view the newsletter for exact meeting 
times and programs.  During the meetings 
you will have access to our Library. 
 

Show & Tell Guidelines 
Show one or more projects.  Please share 
information regarding each piece. 
 

How to Reach Us 
Website:  www.chquilters.org  
Facebook at Cheyenne Heritage Quilters 
(https://www.facebook.com/groups/151036836442851) 
E-mail:  info@chquilters.org 

 
 

Guest Policy 
Please invite your friends to attend our 
meetings.  All skill levels and non-quilters 
are welcome.  Non-members may attend 
two meetings for free unless we have a 
paid quest speaker, then guests are asked 
to pay a $5 fee.  On the third and 
subsequent meetings, the non-member 
must pay $2 unless membership dues are 
paid. 
 

Advertisements & Articles for 
Newsletter 

Ads and articles must be quilt, craft or 
sewing related.  They must be “copy” 
ready.  The newsletter editor is not 
responsible for typing your information.   
Ad size is 3.5” wide x 4.5” tall. 
Articles for the Newsletter can be e-mailed 
to quiltingfriends307@yahoo.com no later 
than the 3rd Wednesday of each month. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mailing address:   
 

Cheyenne Heritage Quilters  
PO Box 21194 
Cheyenne  WY 82003 
 
 


